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Minutes
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
September 14, 2020
		
The minutes of the Froid Town Council at the Froid Community Center on September 14, 2020.  Those in attendance were Councilmen Dan Kjelshus and Gale Strandlund.  Also present was Mayor, Sheri Crain and Town Clerk, LeAnn Johnson. 
Mayor Crain called the meeting to order at 6:31 pm and welcomed the guest present.   Due to the lack of a quorum, Council was unable to approve the August 10th Council meeting minutes.  
Public Works Report/Wastewater System Update:  Odean was not present to report.  Mayor Crain gave a recap on the walk-through for the lagoon project.  She reported that Councilmen Gregg Labatte and Dan Mogen as well as LeAnn and Odean also attended the walk-through. She stated the project is nearly complete.  There is unexpected work that will need to be done on the lift stations, and grass will need to be seeded for the project to be complete.  The extra work needed to be done on the lift stations will be funded through contingency funds leftover from the wastewater project.  
Sheriff’s Report: There was no one present from the Roosevelt County Sheriff’s Department to report.  
First Reading of Ordinance No. 8.05: Due to the lack of a quorum present, the reading of Ordinance No. 8.05 was tabled.  
Review of Water, Sewer, and Garbage Acct Receivables: Council looked over the delinquent accounts.  Letters will be sent out, and phone calls will be made to those on the list.   
New Business:
Community Center Use (Covid-19 Guidelines):  Mayor Crain read a letter from the Roosevelt County Health Department regarding recommended guidelines to be followed for functions held in public buildings. Discussion was held on the Froid Rod and Gun Club’s request to use the Community Center for their annual steak feed.  Mayor Crain stated that the guidelines she was given from the County will be posted around Town and will be given to all those interested in using the Community Center for gatherings. 
Building Permits: There were no new building permits to present. 
Review of Claims for Approval of Payment:  Due to the lack of a quorum, September claims will be presented for approval of payment at the October Council meeting.  The next regular Council meeting will be October 12, 2020.   
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